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Studying the Gospel of Luke 

 

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 

Since January we have been doing an in-depth study of the Gospel of Luke in our winter 
sermon series, Jesus Is Making Waves. It has been a meaningful and thought-provoking 
journey which tells the story of Jesus of Nazareth from the perspective of a defender of 
the poor, the weak, and the outcast. It begins with Jesus' humble birth in a stable and 
ends with his death on a cross and his resurrection from the dead. Luke also contains 
unique stories, not found in the other Gospels. We meet Jesus as a twelve-year-old boy 
debating with the teachers in the Temple. Then, Jesus returns to his hometown in 
Nazareth and reads from the Isaiah scroll declaring his mission of “bringing good news 
to the poor and freeing the oppressed.” (Luke 4) Jesus offers parables of the lost sheep, 
the lost coin, and the lost son.  In this account of Jesus’ life, he is a poor traveling 
teacher who exalts the lowly and brings down the self-inflated. He bucks against his 
cultural norms and highlights the importance of women, children, outsiders and 
outcasts. No one is outside of God's love, and all who are lost will be found. Through 
these stories we have been studying, God seeks the downtrodden and makes sure that 
everyone has a place at the table. Many in our congregation have shared with me how 
this deep dive into Luke’s account of Jesus’ life and ministry has challenged and inspired 
them. If you’d like to rewatch some of the sermons from this series, you can click here: 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLrDhGgyNVayw2TQp555FGFvZK907p6hNh  
 

As we move into the season of Lent, we invite you to continue 
exploring this powerful Gospel with us. Beginning March 16 
and continuing through April 13 at 9:15am on Sunday 
mornings, our Adult Education Forum will provide an 
opportunity for deeper engagement with Luke’s Gospel. 
Scholar-in-Residence Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh will lead us in 
further study, helping us uncover the richness of Luke’s 
message. 
This year, we are also excited to incorporate a creative new 
resource into our Lenten study—a graphic novel version of the 
Gospel of Luke entitled “A Cartoonist’s Guide to Luke” written 
and illustrated by Luther seminary professor Dr. Steve 
Thomason. If you don’t know what a graphic novel is, think of 
a comic book, but more in-depth. This visually engaging 
approach brings Luke’s narrative to life in a fresh and 
accessible way. On March 23, Dr. Thomason will join us via  
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zoom to share his creative process and discuss how visual storytelling can enrich our 
understanding of scripture. Our high school students will be joining the adult ed forum 
for this exciting and interesting Lenten study on Sundays during Lent.  
 

We encourage you to make time for this special season of study, reflection, and 
conversation. Whether you’ve been following Jesus Is Making Waves from the 
beginning or are just now joining us, there is a place for you in this journey. Come, be 
part of the story! 
 

Your Servant in Christ, 
 

 

 

 

Pastor Greg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

March Ushers and Greeters 

 

March Ushers (Team 1) Captain – Chuck Hastings, Elaine Specht, Kim Creech 

 

 

  

March Greeters Memorial Room Narthex 

2 May & Ira Wierenga Katharine Davis 

9 Gifts of Women Sunday Gifts of Women Sunday 

16 Margaret & Charles Hermes Sue Medsker 

23 Kathy Utter Melissa Davis 

30 Clyde Sachtleben & Carolyn Nowka Volunteers Needed 



  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  

Tuesday 2/25 1030am Staff Meeting In-person 

11:45am Habitat for Humanity Board 
Meeting 

Middle School Youth Room 

12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 2/26 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

5-7:15pm Pre-K-12th Grade WNL Various 

6:30pm Go & Serve Informational Meeting Sr. High Youth Room 

6:30pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement 
6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 2/27 12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 

6-8pm Hastings Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

7pm Cub Scouts  Scout Room 

Friday 2/28 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 3/1 1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
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Sunday 3/2 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

10am HAW Store open Library 

10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 3/3 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

1pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/4 10:30am Staff Meeting In-person 

12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

5:30pm United Harvest Board Meeting PEACE NW Classroom 

6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 3/5 11-11:45am PW Coord Team   

11:45am PW Program/Luncheon Fellowship Hall 
12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 

link 

1pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

5pm PreK-12th grade WNL Various 

6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
7pm Ash Wednesday Service Sanctuary 

Thursday 3/6 12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 

5:30pm Youth Christian Ed Meeting Fellowship Hall 
5:30pm Global Mission Committee PEACE NW Classroom 

6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

7pm Cub Scouts  Scout Room 

Friday 3/7 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 3/8 1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

Sunday 3/9  Gifts of Women Sunday  

8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 No Sunday School  

10am HAW Store Open Library 

10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

11:30am HAW Store Open Library 
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The South Heartland District Health Department is pleased to offer FREE workshops 

options to support efforts to strengthen adolescent digital wellbeing. Erin Walsh M.A. from 

Spark & Stitch Institute, will explain brain science and research related to child and 

adolescent development. Erin uses easy-to-understand language and will cut through 

conflicting Information about kids and technology. 

Erin Walsh’s workshops are designed for anyone that strives to enrich the lives of youth of 
all ages. 

 

 The workshops options are listed below: 

 

 iBrain: Learning in the Age of Distractions 

Educator Workshop, Ideal for all Types of Educators 

4:00 - 5:30pm, Thursday, April 10th, Hastings City Auditorium, 400 N Hastings Ave, 

Hastings, NE 

  

It’s Complicated: Kids, Teens, Screens, and Mental Health 

Community Keynote, For Parents and Youth Serving Professionals 

6:30 - 8:00pm, Thursday, April 10th, Hastings City Auditorium, 400 N Hastings Ave, 

Hastings, NE 

  

Status Update: Adolescents, Technology, and Mental Health 

Professional Development Workshop for Mental Health Professionals and Youth Workers 

10:00 - 12:00pm, Friday, April 11th, YWCA Adams County, 2525 West 2nd Street, Hastings, 

NE 

 

The complete workshop flier and registration can be found attached or 

at: https://tinyurl.com/y5ksft7a.  Please pass this information on to the appropriate staff, 

community members, parents, and grandparents in your area! If there is anyone that you 

would like me to send this information to, please let me know. 

 

For more information or if you have any questions, contact me, Chris Junker at South 

Heartland District Health Department,  402-462-6211, chris.junker@shdhd.ne.gov. 
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LANGENBERG LESSON SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM was established to 
encourage the youth of our church in their musical pursuits through the generosity 
of the late Luella Langenberg. 
• Parents of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset 

the cost of private music instruction. Grants are limited to one per child. 
• Areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral instrument. 
• Parents must be members of First Presbyterian Church, and students must be 

active participants in the church choir/music program. 
Application forms are available in the church office and on the church website. 

• DEADLINE FOR THE Spring 2025 GRANT PROGRAM IS April 1, 2025. 
• GRANTS ARE RENEWABLE; PARENTS MUST RE-APPLY EACH SEMESTER. 
Applications are available on the shelf outside the Church Offices or on the Church 
website at:  

 https://fpchastings.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Langenberg-form-Spring-
2025.pdf 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


